Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, Sept. 30, 1985

Present: Katherine M. Ring, chairman, Rachel C. Reinstein and John J. Jones. Meeting called to order with the Pledge of Allegiance at 7:30 pm.

Brian Brown, Police Chief gave his report and update on the storm. Selectmen were given a monthly work schedule for the police department.

Bob Varnum, Road Agent checked out all roads during and after the hurricane and was pleased with the way they stood up. No problems with the flow of water on the gravel roads although he does want to do a bit more work on Smith Rd.

He is having problems with the grader and just hopes it lasts until the Town people vote to either replace the grader or do major repairs. Bob is not sure it will last through another summer and questiones if it will be servicable to push snow after a heavy storm.

Minutes were accepted as written.

Mr. Boucher requested permission to place a 12' x 60' trailer on land he is thinking of buying on Rte 202 and Whitney Road. He plans to fill the area and eventually build a house. K. Ring and R. Reinstein agreed to allow a trailor for one year and after that time to come in and reapply for permission to continue living in the trailor until the house is built. John Jones pointed out they were setting policy. K. Ring did not want what has happened with another trailor having been granted five years to complete building while living in a trailor. No building has taken place on that property although the five years is almost up. She and Rachel see a year as giving time to show good faith in the plans to build a house. After checking the zoning maps and wet land maps, they cautioned Mr. Boucher to check with the State to see if he will be allowed to fill the land. A permit from the State is required when wet land is filled. Mr. Boucher will get back to the office after he speaks to the State.

ron Bitton from the Messenger asked if anything had been agreed upon about the Town Line. Lawyers from both Towns are working on it.

A bid for \$200 has been accepted from Paul Tipple for the 1982 cruiser.

Building permits for S. Schacht, S. Hickey, R. Nazer and R. Whitney were signed.

It was agreed secretary will attend the workshop on CUV being held in Henniker on the 24th of October.

J. Jones will go to the hearing on administrative rules on the 4th. R. Reinstein will attend the hazarous material workshop on Nov. 23 in Keene.

Lloyd Henderson will check with Dennis McKenney for a time when he will be free to perambulate the Town line. All known deeds will have to be checked out with survey maps where possible.

Bob Varnum has agreed to take care of the dams but requested at least a week before being shown what is needed since he is busy right now.

Meeting adjourned at 9:30pm